
 

  

 
 
 

ADDENDUM 1 
 
Date: August 26, 2024 
Pages: 1 Page 
 
PROJECT NUMBER: 08-24-002 
PROJECT: Water Plant Services RFP 
DUE: September 4, 2024 at 1:00 p.m. 
 
This addendum does change the bid due date or time. 
 
Respondent must acknowledge receipt of this addendum with their submittal.  
 
QUESTIONS 
 

1. We are a professional services company geared to provide the requested services related to water plant 
operations, however, there appears to be scope related to providing manpower to perform “landscaping 
tasks” and “needed projects” within the listed scope of services. Is this something that we are expected to 
subcontract contractors to complete via our contract, or does the college have contractors on retainer that 
would be able to complete the physical work associated with these tasks? We understand that we would 
be responsible for coordination of tasks of this nature but are trying to confirm if the College expects us to 
carry to construction portion of the tasks.   

ANSWER: DELETE from Section 5.1:  

• Provide manpower to perform landscaping tasks at plant. 
• Provide manpower to perform needed projects at the plant. 

2. Item 6.10 within the RFP indicates that proposal prices must be good for a period of 90 days from the 
date of opening. Should we assume that individual tasks will be requested by the College and Fehr 
Graham will provide task orders with cost estimates under the master agreement? Considering there is 
unknown scope at this time for what these tasks may be, we want to be certain that we will be able to 
provide pricing once tasks have been identified and scoped accordingly. 

ANSWER:  Yes, individual tasks will be requested by the College and firm will provide task 
orders with cost estimates under the master agreement.  
 

3. Item 6.11 within the RFP indicates the price proposed is the full purchase price. Should we assume that 
individual tasks will be requested by the College and Fehr Graham will provide task orders with cost 
estimates under the master agreement? Considering there is unknown scope at this time for what these 
tasks may be, we want to be certain that we will be able to provide pricing once tasks have been identified 
and scoped accordingly. 

ANSWER:  Yes, individual tasks will be requested by the College and firm will provide task 
orders with cost estimates under the master agreement.  
 

CHANGES 
1. Submittals due Wednesday, September 4, 2024 by 1:00 p.m. electronically. Email 

Purchasing@waubonsee.edu. 


